Executive Meeting- July 23, 2023

In attendance- Gianni Mascarin, Deb Rosnow, Leeann Ryder, Nick Littlefield, Jeff Leduc, Jamie Grieve, George Derbyshire, Pasi Pinta, Sheila D’Amore, Stephanie Boucher
Regrets- Ramon Verardo, Jason Everett, John Coccimiglio, Frank Potestio, Bill Warren
Approval of agenda- Deb, Bryan 2nd
Approval of minutes- Nick, George 2nd

Indoor Project Manager Report-Pasi Pinta
· Main major items- bid prices for both court construction and site prep as well as ancillary building this week. 
· Deb and Pasi met with club accountant and went through operating budget.  Going over what we have for revenues and expenses and variables we may have to consider for additional revenues. 
· Asked accountant to get proforma income statement for next 3 years with bubble in operation.  Will get it to us in a week. Plan is to have meeting with city counterparts and go over 3 year proforma. 
· Wrote up 4 pages of amendments and updates to the Frittenburg Report from 2020, as per the city’s request.
· Met with Allison from Tennis Canada to discuss potential for court construction bids to come in high.  Will have conversation with current sponsors to discuss additional funds.
· Will be meeting with the city on August 28, 2023. If city signs off on anything, construction should be able to begin in September.

Treasurer’s Report- Deb Rosnow
· -Budget was released, will discuss at next meeting

Tennis Director Report-Jamie Grieve
· Mid Canada is happening.  Gino Mascarin of Mascarin Collision Centre is on-board again.
· Food is ordered from Knights of Columbus. Persians, t-shirts and trophies are also ordered. 
· Pizza will be ordered Friday evening.
· There will be a fee for non-tournament participants to take part in dinners, breakfasts etc.
· Simon from OTA is bringing the Road Show here during Mid Canada. There will be a Smash Cage and a free clinic after the mens singles final on Sunday. 
· Liquor license extended through Wednesday, August 2.
· Trying out a Sunday Drop-In tennis for New members.
· Mark P is starting a new Junior tournament training program at 2pm Monday, Wednesday and Friday until August 23.
· Will discuss sponsorship of Fall Classic with Mark Earl
· George Kylar from Winnipeg is bringing juniors to Thunder Bay for our City junior tournament at the end of August.

Office Managers Report-LeeAnn Ryder
· Minor staffing issues have been solved with Julia Curtis taking shifts in the office.
· Busy helping Jamie get ready for Mid Canada (ordering food, posters, score posts, balls etc).
· Will set up a meeting with Court Reserve regarding Payment system.
· Trying out new tournament software as SportyHQ is not satisfactory.
· Will order first aid kit, ice packs, other supplies.
· Will reach out to frequent tournament players to encourage registration.


Next meeting- Sunday, August 20, 2023

Meeting Adjourned- Sheila, 2nd Deb

